The president of the Red Crescent Society indicated that there is a constantly growing need for dialysis filter and added: “This technology does not exist in the region and if we can mass-produce this item within the next year and a half, we can set off the exports very quickly.”
Sayaee indicated that sterilized water will be needed along with the production of dialysis holofiber filter and the capacity for the operationalization of multiple production lines will be available. He also added: “The domestic manufacturing of dialysis holofiber filter will lend a great deal of support to the governmental economy and will lead to a dramatic decrease in the costs of dialysis.” 
The president of the Red Crescent Society stated: “A plan has been prepared by the Red Crescent Society to inaugurate the project for producing this technology in Saha Halal Company with the cooperation of Bank Mellat as the legal volunteer and sponsor of the Red Crescent’s missions.” 
Sayaee stressed that the parties providing moral and financial support for national groups around the world are very remarkable and respectable. He added: “A major part of the Red Crescent’s agreement with Bank Mellat was about buying rescue helicopters and we are willing to expand this cooperation.”
[bookmark: _GoBack]In what followed, Dr. Mahdi Abdoos who is the managing director of the Medical Procurement Organization of the Red Crescent Society mentioned that producing dialysis holofiber filters might reduce the time of dialysis procedure from 4 hours to 2 hours. He continued to say that: “The manufacturing of this dialysis filter with the new technology will have a strong effect on the patients’ wellbeing and lifespan.”
He emphasized that “this technology is currently available only in Japan and with the implementation of BARJAM (Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action), Iran can import the super technology needed for the manufacturing of dialysis holofiber filter to start its manufacturing project within 18 to 24 months.”
Bank Mellat is poised to support the Red Crescent’s economic projects 
The managing director of Bank Mellat also expressed his satisfaction with the collaboration with the Red Crescent Society and stated: “The Red Crescent Society is one of the groups we are proud to work with.”
Hadi Akhlaghi referred to the mission of Bank Mellat based on the support for the bank’s customers until their goals are fully realized and said: “We shoulder heavier responsibilities towards the groups tasked with social missions.”
By announcing that Bank Mellat is poised to support the economic projects of the Red Crescent Society, he stressed that “the required tools for more liaisons between Bank Mellat and the Red Crescent will be provided in relation to the production of dialysis filters based on complementary deals in the near future.”
According to the report and Dr. Sayee’s suggestion, it was decided that a joint committee should be formed between Bank Mellat and the Red Crescent Society in order to review the provisions of the new agreement.
